PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 17th March 2016
Present: 
Staff: Dr Rajkumar, Angela Allenby

Patients: Stephen Belcher, Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Peter Cowling, Barbara Boulton, Susan Lee, Pamela Brown, Kenneth Bailey, Janice Blanchard, 
Angela opened the meeting in Peter Axe’s absence.  Welcome to new members Kenneth Bailey and Pamela Brown; Induction Booklets were given to both new members.
Apologies: Peter Axe, Christine Axe, Janice Cressey, Mary Pollock, Alan Bell, Tessa Bradshaw,    

                  Brian Pike, Janice Pike

New Chairman                            
Peter Axe has moved to Cambridge and therefore is unable to continue his role as PPG Chairman.  Jean Ellerton has been attending the PPG Chairs meeting in his place and it was a unanimous vote for Jean to take over this role; this will be for a three year term.
Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.   Apologies to Mrs Lee for missing her off the attendance list.
PPG Chairs Meeting – 15th March 2016
Mrs Ellerton attended the above meeting.  No minutes as yet and Mrs Ellerton gave some information from this meeting:
· Care Network: Practices are divided into three area groups and Oswald Road is in the West area.  Oswald Road has not received any more information as yet other than some Care Network distributions lists for contact.  It is proposed the chairman from the practices in each group should meet together and that one representative from that group would attend the regular GP meetings.  Liane Langdon is the new North Lincs CCG Chief Officer and introduced herself to the PPG Chairs meeting members.  Mrs Ellerton will meet with Angela/Sue on Thursday 24th March at 10.30am to discuss next steps/what is expected.

· The PPG Chairs forum was informed that worryingly 50% of GPs are of retirement age and could choose to retire at any time.  Also there is a lack of doctors coming through into general practice.

· Practices need to emphasise/advertise online booking.  Angela stated that there are posters and literature in the surgery/on Jayex Board in the waiting room and also on the surgery website.
· Discussion around reception triage however this is not something Oswald Road does as smaller surgery and no nurse practitioner.  

FFT Comments
Angela handed round the group FFT comments from the last 3 months.  Overall the comments were very positive.  Last comment on sheet was around the appointment system and not being able to pre-book.  Discussion from this was that the reception staff could explain to patients why they were not able to pre-book rather than just saying they can’t; the practice are trying to promote online booking and there are pre-bookable appointments online however can be limited in surgery sometimes due to GP holidays or quota already reached.  Angela will feed this back to reception staff. 
Any other business

· Mrs Brown is new to the surgery but was very pleased with care that has been put in place for her and wanted to thank the GP’s.
· Mrs Brown also wanted to raise that as part of the Arthritis Society there is hydrotherapy available at £2.50 per session at St. Hugh’s School and will bring in the information to the surgery.

· A member of the group raised a query with the respiratory review process which the practice will look into.
· Mrs Lee brought in with her some information for support for people suffering with cancer which will be made available in reception.

· Dr Rajkumar is considering the installation of a lift for better access upstairs.

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 9th June 2016 at 12.30pm.

PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGE OF DATE 

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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